
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATE: July 18, 2023 
 
TO: Jason Geary, Senior Engineering Manager 

 
FROM: Nora Gardner, M/WBE Specialist 

 
SUBJECT: M/WBE Memo for Contract 2009-0560 Murrow Boulevard Roadway 

Improvements and Downtown Greenway Phase 2 (EL-5101 DJ) Services – 
Change Order #6 

 
The M/WBE Office is not required to review the request submitted for Contract 2009-0560 
Murrow Boulevard Roadway Improvements and Downtown Greenway Phase 2 (EL-5101 DJ) 
Services – Change Order #6. The above contract falls under one of the categories of contracts 
excluded from the scope and applications of the M/WBE Program Plan. On October 16, 2018, 
Council approved funds for $9,974,539.60 with a 10% DBE goal for Yates Construction 
Company. Change Order #6 is for Repair Services to a Damaged Fence, Hand Railing, and Steps 
caused by an Auto Accident in the amount of $57,045.15 increasing the total contract value to 
$11,710,894.78. Previous change orders for this project have been approved by the city. 

 
The M/WBE Program Plan states on page 4, section III - Scope of M/WBE Program, 
(a) Contracts that are subject to the U.S. Department of Transportation Disadvantaged Business 
Enterprise Program and Airport Concessions Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Program as set 
forth in 49 CFR Parts 23 and 26 or any successor regulations or legislation; are excluded from the 
plan. 

 
Thank You, 

 
 
Cc: Allison Staton, M/WBE Compliance Officer 

Timothy Jackson, III, M/WBE Coordinator 


